
Holiday Lighting Committee 

Minutes  
 

November 8, 2021 

Town Hall Annex 9:30AM 

 
 

Members Present: Gail Cromwell, Mary Scholl, Matt Cabana 
  
I. Call to order: Chairman Cromwell convened the meeting at 9:38. 
 
II. Minutes of October 20 were reviewed and accepted by Cromwell, Cabana and Scholl. 

 
III. Discussion: 
  A meeting was scheduled for 10/06 but not held, due to lack of a quorum.  Cami Lockwood 

asked that colored lights be considered for the focus tree. After discussion on 11/08 it was 
determined that we currently have ample supply of lights; and colored lights on the focus tree 
should be considered for 2022 when replacement lights will likely need to be purchased. 

 
Gail reported that per the Select Board, crowds and public events at the Town Hall are on hold. 

 
We have been notified that Consolidated Communications will not be participating in 
sponsorship this year. 
 
A donor who wishes to remain anonymous at this time has donated the focus tree. Dan has 
recommended 12’ max height for the tree. 
 
Gail will contact Kent Perry regarding reinforcement of the base for the focus tree. 
 
Gail will contact Phil Lauriet to ask him to lead the carols. 
 
The date for the Tree lighting is Sunday, December 5, at 5pm. There will be no coordination with 
the Rec Committee or Elementary School activities this year. Matt suggested we consider “story 
tellers” or other local performers and he will look into that. 
 
A table with cider, hot chocolate and cookies will be set up on the green (Gail & Mary). 
 
It was decided to ask Peggy Cournoyer to do the honor of turning on the lights.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:12. 

 
 
Submitted by Mary Scholl 

           11/10/2021 
               Approved 03/30/2022 


